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From the Principal’s Desk 

 
P & C “Winter Wonderland” concert @ Christmas 
Another year has passed and now it’s time for our “Winter 
Wonderland” themed Christmas celebration here at Bert Oldfield 
Public School on Friday 7th December. This year our P & C led 
celebration is combined with a Christmas market Night, with a variety 
of food, beverage and shopping vendors to possibly assist you with 
your Christmas shopping. Gates will open from 4:00pm for the 
market stalls and our students will be performing from 6:00pm. 
  
We hope that every member of the school community can come 
along and join us in celebrating the festive season through singing. 
Our students are practising in class and preparing for the evening.  
  
Please keep an eye out for additional information to keep you 
informed about the format of the night, and what to bring etc. to 
make it a special night for you and your family.  
  
My thanks again to the P&C Committee for the amazing amount of 
work and planning they are devoting to the Christmas ‘Winter 
Wonderland’ event. I hope you can support them in their major 
fundraising initiative. 
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Bert Oldfield Public School  

 Newsletter 

 

Oldfield Road, Seven Hills 

Telephone: 9622 2122 

22nd November Year 6 and SRC Disco 
 

23rd November Principals Assembly 

27th November Royal Life Saving Incursion 
K and Year 4 

27th November Scripture Final  
Catholic and Protesant 

3rd/4th December Commbank Start Smart 
Incursion 

7th December Service Awards Assembly 

7th December P and C Carols evening 

Staffing 2018 
Staffing a school is a very complex process and we rely very heavily 
on information from you regarding your intentions for the 2019 school 
year. We would of course hope that every student and every family 
will return to Bert Oldfield Public School for 2019, but unfortunately, 
our reality is that some families will move away from sunny Seven 
Hills and move to new growth areas or return overseas or head 
interstate etc. I am very thankful to those families that have returned 
their 2019 yellow enrolment note indicating whether they are returning 
to Bert Oldfield Public School. For those families that have not yet 
returned the note, it would be greatly appreciated if they could be 
returned by Friday 30th November so we can assess our 2018 staffing 
needs.  
  
P & C meeting 
Last night we held our final formal P&C meeting for the year.  I would 
simply like to acknowledge at the end of this year the outstanding 
work produced by a very small number of devoted P & C parents. 
They have worked tirelessly across a number of projects this year to 
provide our students with great experiences and resources. I know 
that they would greatly appreciate extra support at the executive level 
as well as the event level for the 2019 year and I hope that you are 
able to consider supporting them next year. 
 
 
Possible Canteen Closure – Request for help- Please volunteer 
Our P & C Committee and canteen supervisor dedicate long hours to 
ensure that our canteen service can remain open and provide healthy 
lunch and snack choices for our students. However, a lack of 
volunteer help is seriously effecting its viability, and in the event that 
additional volunteer assistance is not offered, it will be forced to close. 
Currently there are only between 4 and 6 volunteers that are assisting 
with the service, and that is simply not sustainable. We have a parent 
body of approximately 500 parents and carers and all that is asked is 
for you to volunteer for 3 hours or less each time you work in the 
canteen. Depending on the number of volunteers, this may only need 
to be 2 or three times a year. Our canteen will integrate with the NSW 
Health canteen Strategy in 2019 and we would love your help.  
 
Staff Development Days - Term 4, 2018 
Thursday 20th and Friday 21st December are Staff Development days. 
The last day for students is Wednesday 19th December. The staff of 
Bert Oldfield Public School will be involved in professional learning 
activities over the two days.  
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STAFF CAR PARK 
A gentle reminder that parents and students are not to 
walk through, or park, in the staff car park area—this 
is a WH&S safety rule.  We need to keep our children 
safe at all times so please enter an exit through the 
entry gate near the school sign when arriving at 
school, or the gates on Wall Park and Orana Avenue. 

 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS, 2019 

Enrol now for 2019. We have had a great response from the community 

so far. If your child, or the child of someone you know, is turning 5 before 

31st July 2019, they can enrol at Bert Oldfield Public School for 2019. 

Any student turning 6 in 2019 must commence school. 

Please collect an enrolment package from the front office and return it as 

soon as possible, as places are filling fast. Proof of age and residency 

status will be required.  

  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Assembly  
This years’ Service Assembly will be held on Friday 7th December at 
9:15am in the school hall. We invite you to attend to recognize those 
individuals who give up their personal time to fulfil vital roles within the 
school, all designed to support our students and teachers through extra 
curricula activities and our well-being initiatives. 
  
 
Presentation Days 
This year’s academic and sports presentation assembly will be held on 
Friday 14th December commencing at 9.15am.   
This gives us an opportunity to celebrate the exceptional talents, 
successes and achievements of not only those students who will receive 
awards and trophies, but of all students who have made 2018 a 
memorable year.  
  

 
Thankyou Community Morning Tea. 
Each year we like to pass on our thanks to the many volunteers in our 
school that devote their personal time to supporting our students and their 
learning. This year we would again ask all parents and carers that have 
helped out in classrooms with student learning, or helped within P & C 
events or the school canteen, or supported our teachers through various 
sports carnivals or sporting events, or who have been a supportive helper 
to The Community Hub, to come along to our community morning tea 
from about 11:00am, at the conclusion of the Presentation Assembly 14th 
December, so we can say a big thanks and pass on our sincere gratitude 
for your service to Bert Oldfield Public School.  
  
 
Milo Cricket 
We have managed to secure an extension of the Milo Cricket program, 
and it will now run until the end of week 7. We are very impressed with 
the level of skill development within our students, focusing on catching, 
throwing and striking skills, and we are appreciative of the work done by 
Cricket Australia and their Milo Cricket initiative.   
We hope to be able to continue with a variety of external sports providers 
in 2019, again being partially funded by both state and federal grants, 
aiming to get students moving and tackle health and obesity. To help us 
secure this program for 2019, I would be grateful if all families could pay 
the $20.00 sports levy that we have requested through your individual 
invoices. So far, only half of the school has paid for the program, which 
has included 2 terms of Gymnastics and 6 weeks of Milo Cricket skills, 
and we need every student to contribute this small amount to ensure its 
future. Both programs would normally cost in excess of $100.00 per 
students, but we are just asking you to contribute $20.00. You will 
continue to be invoiced for the amount so please help us out and pay the 
invoice. 
  
  
 
OOSH 
Our OOSH providers at the start of 2019 will again be Helping Hands 
Network as they commence their 6th year of service. They are a highly 
accomplished and accredited service provider of before and after school 
care and are very excited to be continuing their tenure at Bert Oldfield 
Public School in 2018 and beyond. 
This service will be available to provide vacation care over the coming 
January holidays for any families who might like to use that service. 
Details are within this newsletter about their vacation program and 
opening days. The full OOSH service will re-commence from 28th 
January, the first day back at school for teachers. 
Please make contact with The Helping Hands Network on 0448 003 267 
for all related matters. 
 

ALL STAR     
                             

  ROCK STAR 

KM 
Dilraj S 
Shubh M 
 

1M 
Tanishk K 
Siddarth V 
Maddison S 
Hermione S 
Kristelle C 
Khalfaan K 
Mallesh K 
Lebron J 
Komeil G 
Japman B 
Dexter G 
 

1/2F 
Divyanshi P 
Charli G 
Phillip L 
 

2T 
George T 
Sophie C 
Thaaksha K 
Ekampreet S 
 

3/4A 
Caleb R 
 

3/4L 
Natahlia C   
Khadiga R 
 

5/6H 
Tharishmikka T 
Barnabas K 
Dharva S 
Pranav S 
Vedica K 
Shabri A 
Mariel S 
Andela D 
Rajitha A 
Elham R 

 KM 
Shubh M 
 
 

1M 
Tanishk K 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1/2F 
Divyanshi P 
 
 
 

2T 
George T 
Sophie C 
 
 
 
 
 
3/4L 
Khadiga R 
 
 

5/6H 
Andela D 
Rajitha A 
Elham R 

100 Night Reading                  200 Night Reading           

KP 
Aime M 
 
1M 
Adanna G 
 
1/2F 
Abhiraj C 

K1/R 
Rebekah M 
 
1/2F 
Abhiraj C 
 
2T 
Sheyone A 
 
3/4L 
Dhruv B 
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How to help kids and teens be more active 
 
 Be a good role model and have a positive attitude to being active. If your children see you enjoying physical 
 activity and having fun, it can motivate them to participate. 
 

 Encourage them to play in the backyard, dance to music, ride a bike or get involved in vigorous activities like  
 running, swimming or playing sports like soccer, netball or basketball. 
 

 Make time to be active as a family – walk to the local park, go bike riding or take the dog for a stroll. 

  

 Encourage ‘active play’ by buying gifts that get kids and teens up and moving, such as balls, bats, skipping  
 ropes and other equipment. It also helps them develop and practice new skills. 
 

 Park some distance away from your destination – school, sport or the shops – and walk the rest of the way. 
 

 Make sure kids and teens have an opportunity to be active after school, either through active play or  
 organised sport. 
 

 Encourage kids and teens to try different sports or activities so they can find one or more that they really 
 enjoy and want to continue with. 
 

 Start slowly and build up the amount of physical activity that your children do, particularly if they haven’t  
 previously been very active. 
 

 Limit the amount of time that kids and teens spend on ‘small screen’ entertainment – such as watching TV,  
 going online or playing computer games – to no more than 2 hours a day. 
 

 Kids and teens should wear hats, appropriate footwear and 30+ sunscreen when they’re being active outdoors. 
 

 Make sure they drink plenty of water when they are physically active or playing sports. 
 

 An active lifestyle is fuelled by healthy foods – make sure your children make healthy food and drink choices 
 and limit foods that are high in added sugar, salt and saturated fat 
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STAFF CAR PARK 
A gentle reminder that parents and students are not to 
walk through, or park, in the staff car park area—this 
is a WH&S safety rule.  We need to keep our children 
safe at all times. Please enter and exit through the 
gate near the school sign and crossing, or the gates 
on Wall Park and Orana Avenue. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
The Breakfast club is open on Monday and  
Wednesday mornings from 8.30am – 8.55am.   
Thank you to the many children who were hap-
py to donate their gold coin for slices of toast 
with honey or vegemite together with a cup of milk.   
Enjoy toast with Vegemite or honey and a healthy glass of milk 
 

When:      Mondays and Wednesday 

Time:        8.30am – 8.55am 

Where:      Mrs Oldfield’s Room 

Cost::        A gold coin donation 

 
Mums, Dads, Grandmas and Grandads - 
Volunteers are required for Breakfast Club on a 
Monday or a Wednesday from 8.30am – 8.55am to 
assist with preparing the food for the students who 
attend Breakfast Club.   
 

If you are able to assist please contact  
Mrs Browing so that a roster can be organised. 

MONEY SENT TO SCHOOL 
 
When sending money to school we ask that you send it in an 
envelope with your child’s name, class and what the money is 
for. We are experiencing too many students bringing money into 
the office or handing it to their class teachers without envelopes 
which is leading to misplaced money. 
 
We request that you purchase a pack of envelopes, especially for 
school. 
 
Thank you. 

MAKING AN ONLINE PAYMENT 
 
Did you know that you can make an online payment for most 
school transactions?  
Just go to the school website at www.bertoldfie-
p.school.nsw.edu.au and click the $Make a Payment tab. It’s that 

http://www.bertoldfie-p.school.nsw.edu.au
http://www.bertoldfie-p.school.nsw.edu.au
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